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Monuments: Tom shared updates regarding the monument project. In response to the Association’s
concerns regarding the project delays, Folsom indicated that the extensive delay in scheduled
completion was due to many unexpected and separate permit approvals required by the Hillsborough
Co. permit office. Per Jim, when Folsom was asked directly if the delays had anything to do with direct
action by the permit office against Brentwood Hills, they reflected they did not find that to be the case.
Jim asked for an amendment to the current contract with Folsom, to reflect the new schedule for
delivery of services and the completion date. Jim also requested an amendment be made to the
contract, reflecting a new primary point of contact to replace the previous designees of Dove Swinskey
and/or Rick Vogt.

Tom also updated the board regarding the agreement he reached with Folsom to rc  1se 90% of next
draw/payment based on the portion of work they had completed thus far. Jim and others shared their
disapproval regarding Tom making such an arrangement, rather than withholding full payment until all
of the work related to the current portion/draw had been completed. Tom explained his reasoning for
reaching the agreement with Folsom after a detailed onsite discussion with them. Tom also ensured
that he would not agree to any such arrangement in the future, without board approval. Tom will
speak with Folsom about the color for the side panels beside the main sign.

On Motion: Duly made by Jim Barber, second by Gerri Clifton and carried by a vote of 5 in favor
and 1 against.

Resolve: To approve the proposed proof for the Brentwood Hills artwork and lettering, provided
that the lettering size meets the maximum as specified in the initial specifications/drawings.

Newsletter: Jim said the newsletter will go out by July 1%, Jim will cover the cost of distribution via
constant contact this time.

7. Director Comments

Dog Park: Jim shared his thoughts and recommendations regarding a dog park. Jim feels that the
HOA should conduct further exploration regarding possible options for a dog park and what would be
required from all aspects of such a project (i.e. document changes, legal concerns, insurance,
maintenance, cost, etc.). He feels strongly that many homeowners would support such a project. Tom
shared his belief that the legal opinion from association legal counsel, Anne Malley P.A., had
recommended that the association not pursue this matter. Jim disagreed with Tom'’s interpretation of
the legal opinion in question.

On Motion: Duly made by Jim Barber, second by Charlie Leo and carried by a vote of 4 in favor
and 2 against.
Resolve: To allow Jim to explore a potential dog park solution, considering all options.

8. Adjournment

On Motion: Duly made by Mark Braverman, second by Gerri Clifton and carried unanimously.
Resolve: To adjourn the meeting at 9:20 p.m.
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